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MORRIS MINOR REGALIA - DORSET BRANCH  
Our Branch Regalia stock is managed by Richard Cyster  and is available at clubnights and our outdoor 

events. (The illustrated stock list is shown on the website www.dorsetmmoc.co.uk) 

Tax Disc Holders    £   1.00  
Coasters       £   1.00  
Branch Keyrings    £   1.99  
Pack of 6 Cards      £   7.00  
Single Cards       £   1.35  
Postcards       £   0.50  
Large Cards       £   1.50  
Model Vans       £   3.50 
Small Cars      £    1.50 
‘Zoodies’      £20.00  
Waterproof Jackets     £  15.00  

Caps         £  12.00  
Polo Shirts       £  15.00 
Sweatshirts       £ 14.00  
Fleeces       £ 20.00  
Beanie Hats       £   8.50  
Money Boxes      £  5.00 
Ceramic Mugs      £  5.99 
Club DVD’s      £  3.50 
Morris Minor Hangers (lge)  £ 15.00 
Morris Minor Hangers (small)  £  9.00 
Grille Badges        £8.50 

Printed by: Adding Value Solutions Limited 
2 Friars Workshop, The Friars, Jedburgh, Roxburghshire, TD8 6BN 

M : 07768 653017 T : 0870 360 7000 F : 0870 360 7001 
E : stephen@addingvaluesolutions.co.uk  - W : www.addingvaluesolutions.co.uk 

Rear View  Rear View    

Just in case 

you were 

wondering 

whatever 

happened to 

ERU 159V 

(Leyland Fleetline, Yellow Buses—re+red) it is now 

alive and well and being used as a pizza restaurant 

inFrance. (Spo�ed by Dave Walker on the MOT trip 

I found some more photos of this very bus on ‘Flickr’ 

- this one taken in 2008 whilst s+ll in use for its in-

tended purpose. 
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Dorset Branch of the Morris Minor Owners ClubDorset Branch of the Morris Minor Owners Club  
Helping to preserve the post war Morris Minor in the  Dorset Helping to preserve the post war Morris Minor in the  Dorset 

area and beyondarea and beyond  

The MMOC Dorset Branch  

was founded in 1977 by Graham Melly and chaired in the early days by Aubrey Ba	. It is a Branch 

of the Na+onal Morris Minor Owners Club but has its own accounts and organisa+on (see Cons+-

tu+on for further details) We meet on the first Wednesday of every month (7:30 for 8:00) at the 

Bournemouth Electric Club, Broadway Lane, BH8 0AA. We have an ac+ve calendar of events 

throughout the year – par+cularly in the Summer months when we a	end many rallies and other 

shows. The monthly Clubnight is an opportunity to meet the other enthusiasts and enjoy a presen-

ta+on or other ac+vity organised by the Commi	ee.  Please note that the Dorset Branch MMOC 

will accept no liability in respect of goods or services provided by adver+sers. No recommenda+on is implied. 

Membership currently costs £10 per year,£12.50 for joint membership.  

Please ask Branch Secretary if you  require a copy of the Dorset Branch Cons+tu+on. (Also available 

on website.) For more details contact Laurie Blewer on  01202 522673 or John Jenkinson on 01202 

576690  

Adver+sing: Cars or spares for sale or wanted £5 per entry (Free to members). 

Traders adver+sements: £30 per year. 

COMMITTEE MEMBERS 2012COMMITTEE MEMBERS 2012COMMITTEE MEMBERS 2012COMMITTEE MEMBERS 2012----2013201320132013    
    

President: Graham Jarvis (07914 637429) 
Chairman: John Jenkinson (01202 576690)  
Secretary: Laurie Blewer (01202 522673, 

07947 525884) 
Treasurer: Jacky Wood (01202 573501).  

Membership Secretary – Des Waller (01202 
573403) 

Events Organiser/H&S Supervisor – Neville 
Gerry (01202 747687) 
New Member: Brian Ford 

New Member: Eddie Pateman 
Newsletter /Website Editor: Brian Wood 

(01202 573501) 
( brian@dorsetmmoc.co.uk ) 
Non Committee posts: 

Raffle Coordinators: Chris Tilly and Val 
Palmer  

Spares Manager: Brian Wood (07411 
116336) 

Regalia Manager: Richard Cyster – (01202 
526660) 

Catering Executives:  -Sue Blewer, Lyn Gerry 

FRONT COVER  
Another month, another Centenary event. This +me it is the Na+onal 

MMOC Rally and Morris Centenary Event combined. Our Branch had an 

export theme. Shown is Peter and Val Webb doing ‘Cuba’ 
(photo: Editor) 
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Forthcoming Events Forthcoming Events (see also www.dorsetmmoc.co.uk)(see also www.dorsetmmoc.co.uk)  

Norman J.Kimber 
D.S.A. Approved Driving Instructor 

Full theory training given 

Pass Plus Scheme Available 

Discounts for MMOC Club members 
Tel 01202 779092  Mobile 07889 461262 

Li:le Canford Garage Ltd. 

We specialise in all aspects of car repairs (ask for Colin) 

98 Wimborne Road West, 

Wimborne, 

Dorset, BH21 2DS, 

li�lecanford@yahoo.co.uk 

Tel: 01202 883243 or 01202 886980 

*Servicing (classic and modern) 

*MOT s (inc. Class IV & VII) 

*Car Repairs 

*Car DiagnosAcs 

(discount on MOT’s for Club Members) 

BOSCH SERVICING 

CENTRE 

BRANCH REBATE SCHEME 

You may be aware that the branch receives a financial 
rebate according to the numbers of national MMOC 
members who attend the monthly clubnights. We there-
fore need to update our records so that we can take ad-
vantage of this scheme. Please would you advise Des 
Waller (or any Committee Member) of your MMOC mem-
bership number and renewal date and make sure that 
you sign the attendance sheet at the clubnights.  Thanks. 

Parts made or 
repaired for 
Classic Vehicles 

3, Telford Road,  

Ferndown Industrial Estate, 
 Wimborne, Dorset, BH21 7QN. 

Tel: 01202 871143 

Fax: 01202 897045 

(Don’t forget to check the website for latest updates to events)(Don’t forget to check the website for latest updates to events)(Don’t forget to check the website for latest updates to events)(Don’t forget to check the website for latest updates to events) 

2013 
 

30th June—North Wilts MMOC Rally—Lacock Village 
3rd July—Clubnight—Evening Run (Molly’s Den, Francis Ave, Wallisdown) 
12-14th July—DORSET BRANCH RALLY 
4th August—Lymington Rotary Show—Woodside Park, Lymington 
7th August—CLUBNIGHT—Talk by Reverend Timbrell 
10-11th August—Purbeck Rally 
16th August—Quay for my Car—Poole Quay—’Best of British’ 
18th Aug—Mid Summer Saunter (going to:Brockenhurst Forest Fayre with Steam 
(New Park, Lyndhurst Rd, Brockenhurst) 
1st September—Isle of Wight Branch Rally 
4th September—Clubnight (Phil Traves’ Talk on Sri Lanka) 
7-8th September—Beaulieu International Autojumble 
15th September—Three in One Run 
2nd Oct—Clubnight Annual General Meeting 
6th November—Clubnight—TBA 
8th-10th November—Lord Mayor’s Show Trip Weekend 
 
11th January 2014 Dinner and Dance—Liston Hotel, Boscombe. 
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Old Autos 
Old, Interesting and Classic Cars in any condition 

BOUGHT AND SOLD 

Paul 07890 096907, Ken 07814 385781 
old_auto@yahoo.co.uk 

Open Friday and Saturday or by appointment 
Southfields Farm, Church Ln, W.Parley, BH22 8TR 

 

 

(Proprietor, Steve Foreman) 
Unit 25, Eastmead Industrial 
Estate, Lavant, Chichester, West 
Sussex, PO18 0DB, UK  Phone/
Fax: +44 01243 788660 

“At Woodies we specialise in the Morris 
Traveller but we can fabricate timber frames 
for all classic cars. We have completed many 

Morris Travellers over 30 years, as well as 
many other wood framed vehicles.” 

01243 788660 

www.morriswoodwork.co.uk 

Email:forwoodies@aol.com 

 

Old Factory Buildings, Ba�enhurst Road, Stonegate, Wadhurst 

E.Sussex, TN5 7DU. Parts: 01580 200203 

www.morrisminors.com 

WANTED 

By collector: Dinky, 
Corgi, Spot-on 

Hornby, Wrenn and  ‘N’ 
Gauge 

Phone Steve—01202 
575447 
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July 2013July 2013  

CLUBNIGHT ACTIVITYCLUBNIGHT ACTIVITY: 

Road Run to Molly’s DenRoad Run to Molly’s Den  

The Dorset Branch Newsle	er is published on the first Wednesday of the month and 

sent by post to paid-up members. It is also available for download from the Internet 

usually about 10 days before the clubnight. 

Volume 16 Issue 9Volume 16 Issue 9  

  NEXT CLUBNIGHTNEXT CLUBNIGHT  

Talk by Reverend TimbrellTalk by Reverend Timbrell  

Editorial/Editor’s  In Box 4 

Minors Overseas Tour 2013 5 

Secretary’s Report 6 

Chairman’s Report 7 

Na+onal Centenary Event 8 

For Sale and Wanted 11 

Rear Axle Problems 12 

Forthcoming Events 15 

Rear View & Branch Regalia 16 

Spares News 10 

 

Inside this issue….Inside this issue…. 
MMMMOOOORRRRRRRRIIIISSSS    MMMMIIIINNNNOOOORRRR    OOOOWWWWNNNNEEEERRRRSSSS    CCCCLLLLUUUUBBBB    
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Hello and welcome to the July Newsle	er. Thanks to Nick 

Odell for the write up on the Minors on Tour which took 

place in early June (and to Dave Walker for the photos). A 

group of us made the annual trip to the Na+onal MMOC 

gathering at Cornbury in Oxfordshire last month. It incorpo-

rated the main MMOC Morris Centenary celebra+ons as 

well—and so a good showing of Morris’ was an+cipated. It 

certainly lived up to expecta+on. I bought a few more Cen-

tenary grill badges—I have a limited supply at £11 each. I 

also got hold of a few copies of Ray Newell’s commemora-

+ve booklet “Celebra+ng One Hundred Years of Morris” which are available to mem-

bers for £6 each. I hope you like the first of a series of tech ar+cles on problems with 

the back axle (of the Minor). It seems that these come up quite frequently and are not 

so difficult to solve as you might think. The first concerns ‘Missing Bump Rebound 

Rubbers’. We usually carry the bump rubbers, U bolts and pads in the club spares if 

you need them. Sorry, but there will be no spares table at the July clubnight mee+ng 

but we will be having the usual spares set up at our Rally and again at the August club-

night. 

We have had a few issues with the web site recently, which (to spare you the tech-

nical details) means that it can’t be updated at the moment. I am working on a new 

version of the site which I hope to upload soon! 

Looking forward to our Branch Rally on the weekend aRer next, so lets have a good 

turn out from the Branch. Please don’t forget to support the various Branch stands 

with cakes, bric a brac, raffle prizes and also items for sale by Roy in the ‘Instant Auc-

+on’. 

EditorialEditorial  

Editor’s In BoxEditor’s In Box  

Brian, the black pick up ETT 352C was owned by a 

Mr Baxter who lived on the Valley Road next to St 

Michael’s garage. He had a pig farm and carried out 

the conversion. 

John Stares. Thanks for that John, the info has been 

passed on to Barbara. Ed. 
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stripped the car for its first rebuild back in the eighties; they had to be removed 
with an angle grinder. As can be seen from the 
photo, the rubber on this car had de-bonded from 
the steel mount – which was still securely held in 
place by the ‘U’ bolts. Of course, if you are plan-
ning to replace the springs you may want to re-
move the spring completely at this stage. (See lat-
er). 
To start, you will have to (safely) support the body 
weight, preferably on axle stands – clear of the 
axle itself. The front spring mounts are a good 

place.  Of course, when you release the 
‘U’ bolts, the weight of the car will try to 
push the spring downwards so a trolley 
jack under the differential casing is a 
good idea as is a scissor jack under the 
spring. This will permit a controlled de-
scent. Some ‘U’ bolts have separate 
locking nuts and some will have ‘nyloc’ 
type nuts. Make sure everything is 
cleaned or replaced as necessary. The 
rubber pads which insulate the spring 
from the ‘U’ bolt assembly should be re-

placed if 
damaged. Sometimes you will find that the steel 
plates through which the ‘U’ bolts are threaded 
are corroded and of no further use. When re-
assembling, I usually put a bit of grease over the 
metal bits, particularly between the new mount 
and the axle casing. Moisture can be trapped 
here causing corrosion and loss of thickness to 
the axle case itself. Corrosion damage to the 
axle casing and 

the spring mounting brackets should be care-
fully evaluated. We have a look at this issue in 
a future article. 
When you tighten up the nuts, make sure you do 
them up evenly and use new nylocs or re-fit the 
lock nuts. While you are there, you could check the 
link bushes on the shock absorber link arm. Also 
see if the shock absorber is leaking and replace or 
top up with jack oil if necessary. 
 
Next month we will take a look at the next item on 
the list which is worn spring shackle bushes. 
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Before we start this one, don’t worry, I am not going delve into the inside of the axle 
and fiddle with the differential. Whilst it can be done on a diy basis, it probably war-
rants its own article – but is outside the scope of my ability (Ask Eddie Pateman if 
you want to know more!) 
 
Leaving aside braking problems, there are probably only about five things that go 
wrong with back axles. (I say ‘probably’ to cover myself in case there are obvious 
ones that I have missed.) So (at the risk of this sounding like the Monty Python 
sketch about what the Romans did for us).. 
 

apart from: Missing rebound bump rubbers, 
  Worn spring shackle bushes, 
  Insecure axle casing due to corroded spring mounts, 
  Oil leak from differential seal and 
  Oil leak from hub seals  
 

“Nothing ever goes wrong with back axles” 
 
MISSING REBOUND BUMP RUBBERS 
We have a 1957 four door Minor in our collection. This has been owned by us for 
over 30 years and gets the most use. It was, however, only when we were called 
upon to carry 3 adults and two children on weekend trips, we noticed a bone-jarring 
bang every time we traversed a large bump or pothole in the road. The first thing I 
thought of was – exhaust. A quick look underneath showed that it was securely re-
strained and unlikely to contact any other part of the underside when the car was 
loaded up. There appeared to be no other obvious issues. Hmmm! Anyway the 
banging continued until it annoyed me enough to have another look. This time, 
someone at a club run had suggested I have a 
look at the bump stops. I did this, and noticed that 
both of them were missing! (the rubber bits, that 
is). Now, I maintain, in my defence that if one of 
something is missing you are more likely to spot it 
than if both sides are missing and they match in 
their absence (if that makes sense!). I am running 
with that excuse anyway. I’ll just put down not 
noticing it the first time to a ‘senior moment’.  
 
So, armed with a pair of new ones, I set about 
replacing them. It is not too difficult a job, but depending on whether the rear axle 
has been apart before, or not, you may need to have some new ‘U’ bolts, nuts and 
spring pads on standby also. This particular assembly had been apart before and 
the ‘U’ bolts were still greased and shiny. I recall, a long time ago, when I originally 

Rear Axle ProblemsRear Axle Problems  
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Some members from the Dorset branch went on the Morris Minor Overseas trip in the last 

week of May to Château de Lez-Eaux campsite in Normandy.  It was a very successful week 

organized once again by Ashley and Pam Holmes.  Many people stayed in chalets or caravans, 

but Timothy Furmidge braved it out all week in his tent - well done!  The site was well equipped 

in beau+ful, pastoral  surroundings with a lake and impressive château belonging to Nicholas 

de la Varde. The two organised drives were fascina+ng - on the first one, the local French clas-

sic car club led us on an eighty mile circuit taking in the beau+ful countryside to the North of 

the town of Villedieu-les Poêles and the second one organised  on the following day by Brian 

Springall from Surrey went along parts of the coast ending up in the picturesque seaside town 

of Granville. Fortunately the weather was fine on both occasions.  The Auc+on, Quiz, Tombola 

and Raffle helped to raise over £3,000 for the Bri+sh Heart Founda+on and Leuka during the 

week. Brian Ford’s kind dona+on of five different Minor shaped key hook holders raised over 

£300 at the Auc+on. The Branch meal out on the Tuesday night, co-ordinated by Dave and Jack-

ie, took place at Le Phare restaurant in Granville with a lovely view of the harbour.  It was a 

joyful occasion with good food. Andy and Julie Westco	’s Traveller looked as immaculate as 

always,  Tim Furmidge won a prize for his two door saloon and Dave Walker was nominated by 

several people to be presented with an MMOT 2013 Number Plate for his great helpfulness.  

Nick and Angi Odell led a walk 

from the campsite which was 

well a	ended - only one person 

went missing!  Eric Moore and 

Lesley Hawkins enjoyed their 

first MOT whereas Peter Carter 

and Frank Somerville were set 

to con+nue their travels in their 

Minor to Nantua and the Alps 

via Le Mans and Mulhouse! 

We’ll look forward to hearing 

how they got on! The whole 

event was great fun and we are 

all wondering where next year’s 

des+na+on will be!  Nick Odell. 

(Pictures Dave Walker) 

Minors on Tour 2013Minors on Tour 2013  
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Secretary’s ReportSecretary’s Report  

As I write this, we have just returned from our pilgrimage to 

Oxfordshire for the Na+onal Rally and Centenary Event. We 

had a good ride up to Burford on the Friday with a convoy of 7 

branch cars. Brian led the way and drove at a perfect ‘Lowlight’ 

speed all the way. The Travelodge was very comfortable and 

by the end of the weekend most of the cars in the car park 

were Morris Minors. ARer some ini+al chaos geXng in to the 

field on the Saturday we had a very good weekend despite the 

rain. There was a fantas+c selec+on of Morris vehicles on site 

ranging from Bullnoses right up to Itals. The MMOC Branches put on some excellent dis-

plays in Branch Avenue. Many thanks to Phil for organising the “Nuffield Export” display. 

We had 9 cars on the stand each decorated with items from each country. Louise enjoyed 

the Clown shows and the Punch and Judy in the main marquee. I was asked to take the 

Lowlight into the arena for a parade of Series MM and Series II vehicles. Lots of stalls were 

on site selling a wide range of spares and accessories and I purchased four books on Mor-

ris’ over the weekend. The new one on the history of Morris by John Presnell is excellent. 

The event ended with a flying display of Tiger Moths which were built at Cowley during the 

War. All in all, we had a superb weekend. 

Quickly on to other business now, please don’t forget the Dorset Branch Rally. We will 

need you help with stalls, marshalling etc. Please make some cakes for the cake stall and 

any dona+ons for the raffle and bric a brac/ auc+on will be gratefully received. As I am 

sure most of you are now aware, I have sold the Traveller. I am now looking for a good 

home for the Lowlight as well, so if you are interested, please have a chat with me. In their 

place, I hope to purchase a good, early 1000 conver+ble. That’s all from me this month, 

Happy Minoring, Laurie. 

DR.JACKAL & SISTER HIDE 

A BLACK COMEDY MUSICAL BY ANN WHITAKER 

ST ALDHELM’S CENTRE, POOLE RD, BRANKSOME, 

BH12 1AD 

FRIDAY 5TH & SATURDAY 6TH JULY 

7:45PM, 2:30PM SATURDAY MATINESS 

£7.00, £6.00 CONCESSIONS & MATINEE 

TICKETS & ENQUIRIES 01202 723588 

Proudly presents 
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S.G.A.Motors


Car Restoration 

M.O.T.�Repairs�
Car and light commercial, 

Welding, Body and Spray work, 

Servicing and Mechanical Repairs. 

Tel: 01425 479117   

Mobile: 07879 991152 

The Branch Website has a 
‘Spares Shop’ which advertises 
(mostly) spares. Why not browse 
the bargains or send me an ad or 

two with a picture. 

 

ACCIDENT REPAIR CENTRE. 

Specialist body repairs and paintwork: Free esti-

mates. All insurance repairs undertaken. Collection 

and delivery service. 

Low Bake Oven 

COLIN HUGHES 

Body Jig 

MIKE DREWETT 

UNIT 5, BROOK PARK, 27 BROOK ROAD, 

WIMBORNE, DORSET, BH21 2BH. Telephone 

(01202) 887727 www.bodycare-arc.co.uk 

FOR SALE 1961 MORRIS MINOR 1000 POST PRODUCTION CONVERTIBLE. 

WHITE BODY, MAROON TOP, RED LEATHER INTERIOR. ALL IN FIRST CLASS CON-

DITION. THIS CAR IS WELL KNOWN IN THE DORSET BRANCH OF THE MORRIS 

MINOR OWNERS CLUB AND HAS WON MANY TROPHIES. £8,000 CONTACT 

JOHN TEL. No. 01305 784058 (DORSET) 

For Sale & Wanted & Club No+cesFor Sale & Wanted & Club No+ces  

WANTED  Split screen windscreen rubber metal insert (with clips). Condi+on 

is not important as it is for a pick up and will be painted black. Telephone Terry 

on 01963 363471 

WANTED  Pair of late type standard front seats with red 

covers in good condi+on. Chris Sargeant 07802983755 

FOR SALE  Lowlight 

‘MM’ Morris Minor. 

£8,500 ono. Contact Lau-

rie Blewer 01202 522673 
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4 GLENMOUNT DRIVE 

PARKSTONE, POOLE 

DORSET BH14 0HL     

  

 JT SODA�BLAST 
classic cars, boats, bricks, graffi+ 

removal and more 

JOHN TRENT 
john@ctrent.co.uk 

07801 56 98 77 mobile 

Tel 01202 722862 

DORSET BRANCH SPARES NEWS 
For the benefit of newer members who may not be aware of it, the Branch oper-

ates a Morris Minor New Spares service. We usually have a spares table at the 

monthly branch clubnights and we  have a presence at some shows (parAcularly 

the Branch Rally and the two Beaulieu Autojumbles). Spares are available most 

other Ames using the contact details given below. 
 

The spares are mostly sourced from ESM (East Sussex Minors—who support our 

branch rally also) and the prices charged generally reflect their prices. 

 

The advantages are availability of parts and usually no postage charges. Some lo-

cally recondiAoned items are also available, such as fuel pumps, carbure:ors and 

radiators. . .. 

 

If you are planning a large purchase—we can discuss  
 

New Morris Minor Spares New Morris Minor Spares New Morris Minor Spares New Morris Minor Spares 
are available through the club. The 
current list is posted on the website 
under the ‘New Spares’ tab. We can We can We can We can 
also order other items for youalso order other items for youalso order other items for youalso order other items for you————
usually saving the postage cost.usually saving the postage cost.usually saving the postage cost.usually saving the postage cost.    

Brian. Brian. Brian. Brian. 07411 116336 

RecondiAoned Petrol pumps 

back in stock again at £50 

each. 

EXCHANGE 

( 

Please let me know if you no longer wish your ad to be included in the newsletter/website. Editor. 
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Chairman’s ReportChairman’s Report  

Good evening and welcome to July clubnight. Unfortunately, 

Ann and myself were not at the na+onal centenary rally at 

Cornbury Park, Oxfordshire in June owing to family business. I 

hope all of the branch members that went had a great week-

end. Also Phil’s idea of highligh+ng the Morris export countries 

around the world was very good so thanks for that Phil. The 

next big Branch event is the Dorset Rally at Avon Heath coun-

try park in a week or so’s +me. So get baking for the cake stall 

and dont forget the bric-a-brac, Roy’s Instant Auc+on stall and 

raffle prizes and of course if you know of any other stalls that would like to come along, 

please let the commi	ee know. Also , the names for the evening meal on the Saturday 

are coming in fast—so if you would like to come along, please get your slips in soon. The 

run to the Brockenhurst Forest Fayre on 18th August is approaching so please return 

your slips for this run if you are coming so that we know how many places are needed at 

the Walkers for aRernoon tea. 

Laurie and I went to Beaulieu on Wednesday to thank the Beaulieu events team to thank 

them for all their hard work and support with the recent Centenary Rally. So thanks again 

from the Commi	ee and all of the Dorset Branch members 

Spares for sale by Arthur CoxSpares for sale by Arthur Cox  

MM 1000 One piece Bosal exhaust system, new £20 

BMC Morris Minor workshop manual—clean and +dy £25 

As above but never used £30 

Morris Minor MM Series manual £25 

1964 Motorists Guide to New & S/H Car Prices with road test reports £5 

Pair of car ramps and two axle stands £10 

PO brass ‘Pyrene’ fire ex+nguisher—Unused with bracket £10 

Corgi Classic boxed MM 1000 van in Guernsey PO Livery £6 

MM/Series II handbrake (saloon or traveller) £6 

Morris Oxford Series II handbook £5 

Morris Minor MM Handbook £5 

Morris 1000 Repair charges 1957 £4 

Sealy Roll Cab + top box 41” high x 21.5” newly boxed £140 

Sealy 1/2” drive air wrench. New boxed £20 

Arthur Cox 01202 528017, 209 Castle Lane West, Bournemouth. 
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2013 Morris Centenary Event 2013 Morris Centenary Event (by the Editor)(by the Editor)  

The much-an+cipated Official Morris Centenary event took place on 15-16 June and was 

a	ended by a good number of Branch Members. The weather held out for ‘most’ of the 

weekend (shall we say?) and there was what will probably be the biggest gathering of 

Morris vehicles, ever! Probably the largest number of Minors also. It was believed by 

the organisers that the total number of Minors plus other Morris marque clubs cars 

a	ending was approaching 2,000! Apparently there were over 1100 Minors booked in 

with about another 200 turning up on the day. There was even an air display! There 

were some very good Branch displays—which we joined in with. Phil came up with the 

idea of showing the countries which received the exported Morris cars and each car on 

our stand was to repre- sent that country. It was a 

bit confusing for some poor souls who had diffi-

culty understanding that the par+cular cars on 

display had not actually come back from those 

countries (except of course, my Traveller!) The 

countries and repre- senta+ves were: Cuba, 

Peter and Val Webb, USA-Laurie and Vic, France

-Manina and John, New Zealand-Nev and Lyn, 

South Africa-Dave and 

Jackie Walker, Australia –

Roy and Sue Gale, Holland-

Eddie and Margaret Pate-

man, Phil-Ceylon and yours 

truly-Jersey. Thanks very 

much to everyone who 

provided props—especially 

Phil.  I par+cularly liked 

Peter’s cardboard nuclear 

missile which was, of 

course, a nod to the Cuban 

Missile Crisis. At one +me, 

we thought he was going 

to shoot down one of the 

Tiger Moths. 
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Message from Tina WallerMessage from Tina Waller  

Hello bakers. It’s nearly Branch 

Rally +me—not long to go 

now! We need your help to 

make the cake stall even big-

ger and be	er this year. We 

need your support with dona-

+ons of cakes and savouries of 

all sorts and sizes. Scones did 

well last year as did large, fan-

cy “aRernoon tea” type spong-

es. Please make whatever you 

can as without your generous 

dona+ons, the cake stall would not be the great fund-raiser that it is for the 

Club. Tina and Des will ‘man’ the stall again and have a new idea for presenta-

+on. DonaAons please from 09:00 am on Rally Sunday. Thank 

you all for your support,     Tina and Des. 


